
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 KVAS NOTES 8/19/16 

 

 

 
The KVAS was called to order at 7:00 on 8/19/16 at the St. Albans Hansford Center by Rodney 

Waugh.   

 

 The itinerary for Blackwater Falls was announced and Scott Blake will be one of the presenters 

while Rodney will be an alternate.  Those members who are staying in the club’s cabins need to 

register their name and cabin number at the front desk for security purposes.  Those members 

who arrive on Thursday evening are encouraged to help with set up and meet again on Friday 

to make a work schedule forthose who would like to work.  They will also decide if it is best to 

sell tickets inside the presentation hall, suspend ticket sales until the presenter has finished, or 

sell tickets outside the presentation hall. 

 

The new cabinet at Breezy Point has been mouse proofed just in time for the annual picnic on 

Friday, August 26.  The picnic will start at 6 at Breezy Point with a short board meeting to 

follow.  The club will supply the meat, buns and paper goods, and members will bring the side 

dishes and desserts.  Rodney will send an email so that everyone can sign up for the dish that 

they would like to bring.   

 

Rodney showed the movie The Stars Information Messenger from The Great Courses as the 

evening’s presentation. 

 

The KVAS booth at Multifest drew quite a few people on Friday and Saturday.  There were raffle 

tickets for sale and information pamphlets were available to explain the goals of the club.  The 

binoculars that are the door prize at Blackwater Falls and Rodney’s solar telescope were both 

available to the crowd for observation.  The binoculars and scope were real hits.   

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

The club would like to thank Danny and Sandy Blair for making arrangements for the KVAS 

booth at Multifest. 

 

Congratulations to Danny and Sandy Blair on their 49 years of marriage.  (And thank you for the 

delicious cake) 

Congratulations to Rodney and Judy on their anniversary.          

 

Robert Dean donated a cell phone adaptor for use on the telescope at Breezy Point and a 

second one to be raffled at Blackwater Falls.  Thank you, Robert for your generous donation.  

Another donation was made to KVAS by Robin Bailey, a friend of Rodney’s, for $250.  Thank 

you, Robin for your generosity.   

 

The motion was made by Janet Willson to adjourn and was seconded by Deb Frostick. 

 

Members present 8/19/16 

 
Rodney Waugh  Judy Waugh   Mike Kitt 

Bob Frostick   Deb Frostick   Scott Blake 

Dan Pleska   Michael Riggs   Danny Blair 

Sandy Blair   Janet Willson   Robert Dean 

Patty Shaffer 

 

 


